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Welcome to Term 4, and welcome back to our wonderful students, who we hope have enjoyed a restful, fun-filled       
holiday. Specific COVID restrictions still remain in place for NSW Government schools, so many of our celebrations at 
school will look a lot different than in previous years. We will continue to notify parents and community members on our 
Facebook page, on Skoolbag, and via our newsletter, about the changes that we have made, to still be able to celebrate 
student success, albeit, in a new and different way. Read on for more information. 
 

Book Week Parade 
Next week is The Children’s Book Council of Australia’s Book Week, and on Friday, 23rd October, we are   
encouraging students to dress up in a book character costume, or a themed costume to match this year’s 
theme of Curious Creatures, Wild Minds. The school will have a parade on the back oval, from 10am, with 
students marching in grade cohorts. Unfortunately, parents will not be able to attend this parade. We will 
ensure we have plenty of photos of the parade to share with our community. 
 

Kindergarten Transition 
Information will be going home to parents shortly, who have children enrolling in Kindergarten 
for next year. We have developed a different model than from previous years, as restrictions are 
still in place for parents coming on to the school site in large numbers. There will be four             
orientation sessions, instead of three. The dates will be 4th, 11th, 18th and 25th November.          
Students/families will be given an allocated time for their orientation, as current protocols don’t 
allow us to have all students and parents on site at the same time. More information about this 
will be sent out to families this week. 
 
Current COVID Restrictions 
The current restrictions concerning parents at pick up and drop off  are based around the fact that, potentially, the school 
would have large numbers of adults gathering in the school grounds during this time, which is not permitted under the 
current guidelines. This is the reason we are continuing to have pick up and drop off at the gate. Parents are individually 
able to enter the school grounds, particularly when it concerns the health care of their child, or to have emergency 
meetings with staff, or they are volunteering. 
 
 
Canteen Menu 
Our Term 4 canteen menu is now operating. There are some wonderful choices for our students, including sushi on the 

menu this term! Remember that you can use Flexischools to order your lunch, as well as use the paper bag option,      

available at the canteen window. 

Attendance 
Congratulations to 2A, who were the winners of the Term 3 Attendance award trophy, for having the least 

amount of absences over the last term. KM were the winners of the Week 10 Attendance award, and will get 

to host Mari this week! Please ensure your child is coming to school every day, if they are fit and healthy! 
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Children’s University Graduation 
This year, remarkably, we managed to have 11 students graduate in the Children’s University (CU)     
program. Due to COVID restrictions, the previous graduation at University of Newcastle has been      
cancelled. The school will still hold a short ceremony in the school hall, for these students, on Tuesday, 
27th October, from 2:10pm. Unfortunately, parents will not be able to attend this ceremony. Ms Rose 
and the CU coordinator will be on site to present the certificates. Congratulations to all the students 
involved in this year’s program. Let’s hope for more success in 2021. 
 

Community Consultation 
The school has organised to connect with our parents and community members via an online 
platform, to have constructive conversations about our new school planning process. As yet, we 
haven’t arranged a day or time, however, keep an eye out for some dates where we can meet in 
small groups to prepare our school for a new school improvement process.   
 

Child Safety Handbook  
The “NSW Police Legacy Child Safety Handbook” is a comprehensive resource to assist parents, carers as well as teachers 
on a range of topics essential to child safety.  Over the past 8 years most NSW primary schools have received hard copies 
of this most important child safety handbook and have distributed them to the parents and carers of their pupils. 
The handbook has been updated to include key messages about COVID-19 safety and bush fire safety given the           
unprecedented fires we experienced earlier this year.   
The updated online edition (link below) also includes important content updates from: NSW Ministry of Health, NSW 
Police Force, Fire and Rescue NSW, Rural Fire NSW, Transport for NSW, Sydney Trains, NSW Department of Family & 
Community Services, eSafety Commissioner and NSW Office of the Children's Guardian. https://issuu.com/
associatedmediagroup/docs/cshb_2020_edition1_digital_final_issuu?fr=sNGZiYTIwMTU4NDY 
 
Mari Badge Winners 
Last term, right at the end of the last week, I was able to present Mari badges to Adalin H, Emmett M, Skyla S and     
Summer S. Congratulations to these students for gaining success in our whole school reward system. These students, 
and possibly many more, will also receive a Pizza Lunch at the end of the term. 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Emotional Management Lessons 
This term, our staff have continued professional learning in Visible Wellbeing and expanded our knowledge of teaching 
and using emotional management. Emotional management is our ability to distinguish between our emotional states as 
they arise, and make choices to manage those emotions in a way that boosts our wellbeing. Emotional management 
helps us get along better with other people, support other people when in need, but also puts us in a significantly better 
mindset to approach learning and difficult cognitive tasks. This week, in our classrooms, we are learning about having a 
positive mindset and thinking good thoughts. When your child arrives home, or when you get a chance to have a      
conversation with them, in the evening, ask them “What are you most proud of achieving today?” 
 
Statement of Accounts 
Statement of accounts are going out today for voluntary school contributions. Please make payments via credit card, or 

online POP payments through our website. No cash will be taken over the counter. Thank you in advance for your      

support. 

https://issuu.com/associatedmediagroup/docs/cshb_2020_edition1_digital_final_issuu?fr=sNGZiYTIwMTU4NDY
https://issuu.com/associatedmediagroup/docs/cshb_2020_edition1_digital_final_issuu?fr=sNGZiYTIwMTU4NDY
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NSW Netball Competiton 
5O have been completing weekly netball challenges against other schools all across NSW.  These challenges could be skills based, re-
search tasks, creative tasks or video/speaking challenges. So far 5O is in the top few schools on top of the points table. These are some 
photos from a task that was "Shoot goals with balls that aren't the normal netball". 5O used footballs, dice, baseballs, handballs and 
many other different shaped designs. These tasks have been great as they have promoted teamwork and perseverance, especially 
when doing a task that seems difficult.  
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